
Port Macquarie Pacers Running Club Inc.
powered by revolutioniseSPORT

Meeting Minutes

Date Wed 17 Jun 2020 06:00

Type Ordinary Meeting

Location Port Patios

Attendees

Binskin, Jon Brown, Kylie Grech, Sally

Hoeft, Clifford Morris, Clarissa Philp, Laura

Apologies

Snow, Gary

Meeting items
Item #1. President's Report (raised by Jon Binskin)

It's great to see us up and running again.

During the Covid-19 closure period we enjoyed three virtual running games in place of our regular routine.

These were:-

1. The relay team run to the Gold Coast when we were put in teams of solo artists #togetheralone and the winning team was John

Lennon - Congratulations to Jon Binskin, Clarissa Morris, Kiel Bigeni, Kylie Brown, Hayley Branch, Christie Cristoforo & Jacob

Binskin.

2. Snakes & Ladders - team Iron won - Congratulations to  David Mayes, Honni Goyne, Ebanie Green, Gary Snow, Melinda Binskin &

Damon White #theironpacers

3. Pace Invaders - won by team Gwen Stefani  - Congratulations to Julia Thompson, Adam Carrall & Maddie Rex.

We've also been doing a virtual parkrun.  Thanks for joining in.

We have received our merchandise delivery and it is up for sale now.

Item #2. Treasurer's Report (raised by Clifford Hoeft)

Opening BankBalance of $4616.75 as at 17.01.2020

Deposits ($2631.00)

$300.00 donation from Port Macquarie Running Festival for volunteering.

$540.00 from Membership income

$1791.00 shop income (Merchandise sales)
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Outgoings ($1003.20)

$1003.20 Hoodie payment to Coast to Coast

Closing Balance as of $6244.55 as at 17.06.2020

Item #3. Secretary's Report (raised by Kylie Brown)

All correspondence has been dealt with.  We are expecting further correspondence from ANSW regarding changes from 1st July.

We have had 3 new members since last meeting - Anna Weidner, Neil Lispcombe & Denise Wilson (returning member).  Welcome to

Port Pacers Running Club.

We have had a few enquiries over the covid-19 shut down period and they were going to come back when we were back to normal. 

We currently have 168 members.  62 male & 106 female.  The average age of our Member is 33.  We have 50 members that are

children (17 years or under). We have 8 members 60 to 70 years old.  Quite a deverse club.

The council has been satisfied for our "Return to Sport".  We have been given the green light from our Insuring body & Athletics NSW

to return as long as we comply with the Covid-19 Guidelines for returing to sport.  

The secretaries next submission will be our run maps and normal council lodgement.  All committee members present at meeting

approved lodgement.

The Ladies Facebook page "The Runners Lounge at the Sheep Station" recently had some turbulence that has been sorted out.  No

further action will be required.  This page was approved by the 2018 committee.  The Facebook page works well for the female

members to support each other and extend friendships beyond the pavement.  It does fall under the code of conduct and the

secretary moves members in and out at every annual registration.  

Item #4. Run Director Report (raised by Clarissa Morris)

Cruisey Tuesday Winter time:- Return to Winter Schedule.  

Back of the Pack starts tomorrow 18th June - This run is aimed at the old L-Pace crew.  Its meant for parkrunners of 35minutes and

above and runners returning from injury.

Run Review:-

Social Runs coming up:-

Sunday 21st June - Flynns Beach Coastal Trail

Sunday 28th June - Pacer Pursuit

Sunday 5th July - North Haven surfclub

Sunday 12th July - Pacer Pursuit

RAV teams - People are showing interest and putting their name down.  Kylie will organise rav run teams and registration.

Pacers virtual parkrun is still a go.  Use #virtualparkrun to join in.

Parkrun Australia are organising "not parkrun" - go into your parkrun profile to link up.
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Item #5. Club Champions (raised by Jon Binskin)

Gary Snow has presented an idea for Club Championships. 

Gary & Jon are going to meet next week to begin a grading process.

This will be  presented at next meeting.

Item #6. Resignation (raised by Clifford Hoeft)

Clifford has resigned from his role in the committee.

Thank you for your contribution to our club committee Clifford.  You were an amazing run director.

Jon Binskin will return to treasurer.

Item #7. Social (raised by Laura Philp)

Sally & Laura will plan a school holiday picnic get together - stay tuned.
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